



Friends of Southville Primary (PTA) Meeting –Monday 22nd April PTA

PTA Meeting 22nd April 2024

Apologies: Faye Johnson, Alex Leigh, Liz Newton, Vicky Canfield Dunthie (starfish), Katrina

Attended: Helen Beach, Sonia Adams, Charlotte Todd Brady, Emma McCormack, Lucy Pook, Susannah Carnaby, Helen D, Emily Moore, Jennifer Gibson (Chair of governors), Kate Yardley.

Minutes

<p>Treasurer's Report</p>	<p>Since the last meeting we have raised:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - £428.01 from the Beginner's Ball, - £1,282.98 from the Quiz Night, - £81.71 in bank interest and £36.99 from Easy Fundraising. <p>Since the last meeting we have spent:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - £540 (less donations of £60.55) supporting the Southfest Open Afternoon which cost us a for the amazing spray can biscuits (donations of just over £60 offset some of our total costs). - £661.92 less donations of £42.07) on Lantern making workshops for year 3 - £20 renewing our small lottery licence. - The school have also reclaimed pledged costs totalling £4.544.09 for half the cost of all christmas theatre trip tickets, the Ezy Rollers, Skipping Ropes, KS1 Kitchen equipment and Outdoor speakers for both sites. <p>Between the bank account, savings account and cash we have approx. £20,400. However, of that we have approximately £12,400 pledged/ring fenced to things from school (including supporting funding up to £10k for Southfest). This leaves us with just under £10,000 for further enrichment (such as year 6 leavers, a Summer Treat for all and money towards Theatre Trips at the end of 2024).</p> <p>FYI my ring fenced amount (£12395) is made up of the following:</p> <p>Up to £10,000 towards Southfest [agreed Nov 23]</p> <p>3Artwork drying racks x3 (£125 each) [agreed Nov 23]</p> <p>Subscription to 'The News Junior', First News or National Geo kids. Voted to fund this at both sites [agreed Nov 23] - I HAVE INCLUDED AN ESTIMATE OF £200 FOR THIS - I EXPECT IT WILL BE LOWER</p> <p>Glockenspiel X 5 – voted to buy with ring fenced music money (we had approx. £420 for this) [agreed Nov 23]</p> <p>£250 - £400 for bilingual and picture dictionaries [agreed Nov 23]</p> <p>£1000 of John Laing donation for electricals to do with the dance stage - FROM SAVI - We have ordered audio and light system for the dance stage. Will put in a claim soon.</p>
---------------------------	---

Southfest Review	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Lots of amazing feedback- a massive success! • Was really important for the children that they could be involved 😊
Spring Disco	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • This Thursday 25th April • All volunteer slots are full • There have been previous issues dropping off children, so this year we are trialling a new system. Plan to come in through the side gate to get signed in and then parents leave via the MUGA. Signing out will be the same as usual. • Sonia has arranged the slots and Charlotte has arranged the snacks and squash. Thank you 😊
Quiz Night Review	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Profits of £1282.98 • We raised lots of money as had all the beer and pies donated for free. • Amazing support from Bristol Beer Factory and Pieminster Pies.
May Fair	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Thank you to all classes who have signed up already • Toys/book stall- we will ask for volunteers to sort through the books and toys on the Friday before the fair. Request that anything left over could go to Holy Cross Primary School. So anything left will go to a good cause. Kate Yardley (from Falcons) will take any toys/books left over in her van to Holy Cross so please liaise. Toys will only be allowed to be dropped off on the Friday. • Donation dates will go out soon. • Second Hand Uniform stall to be run • Hampers tickets will go out tomorrow- please can class reps remind parents to buy and also reminders to get hampers together. • Classes still to sign up- Honeybees and Puffins- please can reps chase for a stall. • Bristol Beer Factory will sponsor us- they come and supply us with a gazebo and ice buckets. • More events and stalls tbc- watch this space! • Helen will get in touch with the class reps to let them know what needs to be arranged for each stall. • Helen will be here from 8.30am if anyone wants to come and help !
Tea Towels	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Fundraising pack ready to go- schools have been pre warned to complete the artwork. • Tea Towels will be ready to purchase from June for delivery before the end of the year. • If anyone is keen to volunteer to help please get in touch with Helen.

Year Six Leavers	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • A team are sorting out all the hoodies, year books and party
------------------	--

AOB	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Jen will look into and organise an end of year treat. If anyone would like to help please contact Jen Gibson. • Funding requests from school: Mr Potter has asked for funding for some disco balls. We are waiting for confirmation regarding the request for newspapers for both sites. This had been agreed at the last meeting. • Sports days- PTA plans to come and volunteer and will continue to run a rehydration station where fruit and ice pops will be distributed. Paula will get the fruit . Ice pops are already purchased and ready to be frozen!
Date Next of Meeting	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • TBC – May /June 2024